
WHITE LAKE CITIZENS LEAGUE

Meeting Minutes of July 23, 2014

The meeting was called to order by president Tom DeSantis at 7:00 p.m. Members present:  
Patte Day, Bob Parrett, Bob Pisoni, Jim Findley, Gary Webb, Linda Reid, Larry D'Angelo, Bill 
Maine, and Carol Webb.  Proxies for Walt Koziol and Lenny Wojewoda.

Minutes:  Patte Day made a motion to accept minutes as presented.  Seconded by Bill Maine.  
Approved.

Treasurer's Report:  Carol gave treasurer's report.  Expenses for the past month:  Inspection 
232.59, anchors, etc. 30.21, deposit on 2015 fireworks, $3,860.00, merchandise, $3,418.00.

Receipts:  Dues and donations:  $325; merchandise sales $2,435; interest .21.  Balance on hand 
July 23, 2014, $30,654.76.  Gary made a motion to accept treasurer's report. Seconded by Patte 
Day. Approved.

Communications:  Bob Parrett has listed paid members and paid business donations on the web 
site.  Check to see if there are any additions.

Membership:  Bill Maine reported we now have 299 paid members.  He said our business 
members are down.  We will ask Lenny about this next month.

Weed Control:  They did some spot treating.  They will do another treatment next week.

Dredging: Patte Day reported that the people on the DOC (Dredging Oversight Committee) each 
have expertise in key areas of the project.   Walt is working hard at determining finances.  The 
dredging timeline is based on the recent soil sample results.  The high levels of contaminants in 
the canal near the child care center, which we originally thought would cost $18K, we are now 
told it would be closer to $68K to dredge due to the necessity of having to use a landfill.  Three 
areas tested high in copper levels, but could be approved as clean based on the leachable 
copper tests, which came back good.  The permit process should be completed by September.  
At that time, we should be close to determining when the dredging will possibly be done.

Sheriff:  There was discussion regarding how to contact the Sheriff at night or any time when 
incidents happen when they are not on the lake.  Patte said to call Sheriff dispatch:  
248-858-4950. White Lake Police Department will respond to White Lake area.  We will ask 
Sheriff to add 3 extra night patrols.  If the Sheriff has the radar gun, they can keep it to use on 
the lake.   We discussed using WLCL funds if the sheriff patrols run over budget due to extra 
night patrols.

Buoys:  Patte Day has been contacting the DNR regarding getting the permits for the buoys but 
has not gotten any answers.

Fishing Tournament:  Chris Kurkowski reported we had a great turnout.  No one caught a 
walleye, so he is donating $80 to the WLCL.

New Business:  Gary Webb suggested we have a patriotic theme for next year since we will be 
having the boat parade and fireworks on July 4th.



Adjournment:  Gary Webb made a motion to adjourn.  Seconded by Patte Day.

All in favor.  Meeting adjourned at 8:40 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Carol Webb, Secretary

                                                                  

 


